FRASER POWER SQUADRON

The first General Meeting of the season was held at Richmond Yacht Club, 805 River Road, Richmond, B.C. on Thursday, October 20th, 1966 at 2000 hours.

Lt. Cmdr. Durant reported that he had 26 students in the Junior Piloting Class.

P/Cmdr. Watts reported 8 students in Advanced Piloting and Lt. Dodd reported a possible 7 or 8 in Seamanship.

Lt. McNeill reported on the successful Family Cruise on the Labour day weekend, stating that there were 15 vessels with a total of 31 adults and 12 children present. He also reported that the Fishing derby was somewhat shy of large fish, with & cod, grilse, dogfish & star fish taking the prizes.

Sam Reid, a Junior Piloting graduate from last year was sworn into the squadron by Cmdr. Paiger and was given his certificate and membership card.

Cmdr. Paiger reported that he has two letters of resignation from Officers of his squadron - namely Lt. John Smith, Entertainment Officer, and Lt. E. Fullerton, Supply Officer, due to the fact that these two officers have been transferred from Vancouver to Powell River and Victoria. He further asked for volunteers to fill these positions, but none were forthcoming and the matter was left to be attended to at the next Executive Meeting.

P.Cmdr. Watts reported on why meetings were being held at Richmond Yacht Club and why they had changed the meeting date to Thursdays. He asked for comments with respect to holding future meetings here.

Moved by Cmdr. Paiger that the meeting be adjourned and seconded by Lt. M. Smith. Carried.

This was Slide night and many interesting pictures were shown of the Family Cruise and many a chuckle was enjoyed. Coffee and sandwiches were served at the close of the evening.